High Commission of India London

\*\*\*

Press Release

Visit of All Party Delegation to the UK

[May 31 - June 3, 2025]

The All-Party Parliamentary Delegation from India concluded the last day of engagements in the UK,

meeting with the Speaker of the House of Commons, members of the UK and Indian media, and a detailed

interaction with the All Party Parliamentary Group (APPG) on India. Discussions centered on India's zero-

tolerance approach to terrorism and response to cross-border terrorism through Operation Sindoor.

Earlier in the day, the delegation called on The Rt Hon Sir Lindsay Hoyle, Speaker of the House of Commons,

at the UK Parliament. The Speaker was briefed on Operation Sindoor, India's decisive action following the

recent Pahalgam Terror Attack. He unequivocally condemned terrorism in all its forms and stressed on the

need to stand united against terrorism.

Following this, the delegation engaged with representatives of both UK and Indian media at India House.

The interaction highlighted India's national resolve against state-sponsored terrorism and conveyed the

country's commitment to security and safety of its citizens.

The delegation's final engagement of the day was a comprehensive meeting with the All Party Parliamentary

Group (APPG) India at the UK Parliament. Baroness Verma, President of APPG India, formally welcomed the

delegation. Lord Bilimoria and Mr. Jeevun Sandher MP, the Co-Chairs of APPG India, expressed strong

solidarity with India and condemned the terrorist attack in Pahalgam in the strongest terms. Many current

and former Members of Parliament and Peers participated in the discussion, reflecting broad cross-party

support.

The delegation departed in the evening to Brussels to continue strengthening international partnerships

and advancing India's strategic engagements.

London

June 3 2025